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February 6, 2018 
 
 
Dear Proponents 
 
 
RE:  Heritage Wharf Cathodic Protection 
 
 
The Government of Bermuda, Ministry of Public Works has received the following questions from 
interested bidders and offers the following answers that will form Addendum 3.   
 
The following addendum supersedes information contained in drawings and specifications issued for this 
project to the extent referenced.  This addendum forms part of the Tender Documents and is subject to all 
of the conditions set out in the contract conditions.   
 

1. Do you have the location of rectifier room designed or that will be determines later and do we 
have to allow for the design and build in our price? 
 
• Response:   The design, build and proposed location is to form part of your proposal. 

 
2. For clarification purposes, are we doing all of the piles or just certain selected ones, if so can you 

confirm there are only 61 piles we are providing coverage for. 
 
• Response:  Per Part 1.2 of Annex A Scope of Work, we are seeking coverage for 289 piles, 

in addition to the rebar within the deck, bridge and dolphins (item 1.1.1.1) 
 

3. Drawing S-5 does not list the dimensions for the sheet.  However, S-22 indicates there are 88 
sheet piles present on the dock and no indication these are receiving cathodic protection.  Please 
confirm these are beyond the scope of this bid.  If they are within the scope, please provide the 
sheet pile depths and any other dimensional details. 
 
• These sheet piles do not form part of this RFP 

 
4. Please confirm that a NACE Cathodic Protection Specialist CP4 with extensive experience 

offshore would be an acceptable equivalent to a Level 3 Marine Sector specialist in accordance 
with BS EN 15257. 
 
• An experienced offshore NACE Cathodic Protection Specialist CP4 would be accepted as 

equivalent to a Level 3 Marine Sector specialist in accordance with BS EN 15257. 
 

5. Please confirm that topside welding is allowed to the pile during the anode replacement phase 
after 10 years. 

 
• Topside welding may be allowed to the pile during 10th year anode replacement but we 

require to see the method documented including specification of post weld remediation / 
corrosion protection. 
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Please note that all addenda will be posted on the Governments Procurement Notice Site, www.gov.bm . 

http://www.gov.bm/

